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of the proceedings, please refer to the tapes. [--- Unable To Translate
Graphic ---]

TAPE 62, SIDE A

004    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2999

010   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A).

Video viewing.

057  REP. LISA  NAITO, HOUSE  DISTRICT 15:  Submits and  reviews
testimony in favor of HB 2999 (EXHIBIT B).

091  JON  STUBENVOLL, OREGON  STATE PUBLIC  INTEREST RESEARCH  GROUP:
Submits and reviews testimony in favor of HB 2999 (EXHIBIT C).

145  AL  THOMPSON, STANDARD  INSURANCE COMPANY:  States  that his 
company is neutral on HB 2999. -Information stating that insurance
agents share information with anyone other than MIB is incorrect.  This
is privileged information.

178  CHAIR REPINE:  Where does  the breach  take place?  How do  they
acquire information? MR. THOMPSON:  Our company does not share this
information with anyone.

198  MR.  STUBENVOLL: Once  a consumer  is placed  on a  mailing list, 
it is impossible to know where the solicitation came  from or how their
name

was placed on the mailing list.

276  MR.  STUBENVOLL:  Oregonians  should  be  assured  that  their



insurance records are confidential.

290  TOM  IRWIN,  CONSUMER  ADVOCATE, DEPARTMENT  OF  INSURANCE  AND
FINANCE: Supports the removal of the exemption.

330    CHAIR REPINE:  Is there trackable evidence?

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2362

390  JANET McCOMB, COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR: Outlines  the bill and the
fiscal analysis (EXHIBIT D). -Speaks to the hand-engrossed HB 2362-1
(EXHIBIT E).

TAPE 61, SIDE A

022    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Have the requirements on the "little rides"
increased?

MS. McCOMB: These rides have never been licensed by the Building Codes

Division.

039   GARY  WICKS,   BUILDING  CODES  AGENCY:   Addresses  Rep.
VanLeeuwen's concerns. There is no  rule at this  time distinguishing
between child

rides and the larger rides.

059  JIM  PARK, BUILDING  CODES  AGENCY: A  license  fee is  assessed 
to all amusement devices. This is  a Department of Revenue  fee only, it
does

not involve inspection or other regulation.

086    MR. WICKS:  Speaks to the change relative to the insurance
issues.

109    CHAIR REPINE:  Questions ski lifts.

MR. PARK: ORS 463.055(3) directs the agency to exempt from jurisdiction
any ski lift operation regulated by the Forest Service.

139    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  Questions bungee jumping permits.

MR. WICKS: This language allows the agency, when they see an inspection
report clearly indicating a problem, to refuse a permit.

176  MR. PARK: Present language deals with  the threat to human life, it
does not establish other standards.

343  REP. NAITO:  "Kiddy rides"  can be  as dangerous  for a child  as
bungee jumping is for an adult. 355  MR.  WICKS:  Most  amusement  ride 
operators  have  adequate insurance, although the cost of the insurance
does  vary based on the risk of the

ride.

385  MR. PARK: Pony rides  and rides of this nature  have not been
regulated. It is difficult to  make the determination  of what does  and
does not



constitute an amusement ride.

TAPE 62, SIDE B

WORK SESSION ON HB 2362

049  MOTION: REP.  NAITO moves  to amend  the HB 2362-1 amendments, 
line 3, deleting the word "or" inserting the word "and". VOTE: Hearing 
no  objection,  the  motion  carries.  Rep.  Wooten  is

excused.

068    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves the HB 2362-1 amendments, as amended.

074  REP. VanLEEUWEN: States her support of  this bill with the
understanding that it does not include "kiddy rides" or animal operated
rides in the

requirements.

VOTE: Hearing  no  objection,  the  motion  carries.  Rep.  Wooten  is

excused.

082  MOTION:  REP. NAITO  moves HB 2362,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. VanLEEUWEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON HB 2023

113   JANET  McCOMB,  COMMITTEE  ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines  Preliminary
staff measure summary (EXHIBIT F).

123  JAN SULLIVAN, DIRECTOR OF THE  CORPORATION DIVISION: Submits and
reviews testimony in favor of HB 2023 (EXHIBIT G).

304    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 10:00 a.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Preliminary Staff Measure Summary on HB 2999 - 2 pages B -
Testimony on HB 2999 - Naito - 1 page C -  Testimony on HB 2999 -
Stubenvoll - 5 pages D -  Fiscal Analysis on HB 2362 - 1 page E -
Amendments to HB 2362 - Building Codes Agency - 4 pages F -  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary on HB 2023 - 1 page G -  Testimony on HB 2023 -
Sullivan - 6 pages


